Minutes of the February 3, 2010 Meeting of the Executive Committee of the Glens Falls-Saratoga Chapter of Adirondack Mountain Club, Inc., held at Saratoga Springs, New York, in the Civalier Conference Room of the Wesley Health Center

Present: Jacki Bave, John Caffry, Maureen Coutant, Tom Ellis, Laura Fiske, Jill Gruben, Susan Hamlin, Heidi teRiele Karkoski, Jonathan Lane, Tricia Lockwood, Terry Peek, George Sammons, John Schneider, Ryan Simko, Gretchen Steen. Also present: Bill Bechtel.

Chair Heidi teRiele Karkoski opened the meeting at 7:06 p.m.  Heidi announced the appointment of Ryan Simko as the new Publicity Committee Chair.  Outgoing Chair Bill Bechtel will teach him the process, and will continue to be an Alternate Director.  
The minutes of the January 6, 2009 meeting were approved unanimously on a motion by Tom Ellis, seconded by Jacki Bave. 

Treasurer John Schneider presented the Treasurer’s Report. He has paid the 2010 special donations and dues.  We have received the November dues payment from the Club.  He will look into why the 2009 dues payments were higher than expected. He is preparing the Chapter’s annual financial report to the Club.  We started the year with $9,511.70. The report was approved unanimously on a motion by Jacki Bave, seconded by Gretchen Steen. 

John stated that he has amended the budget to move $100 from Admin. to a new Website line.  On a motion by Jill Gruben, seconded by Gretchen, the amendment was unanimously approved.

Jonathan Lane reported on the Treasure Hunt.  He is working on writing the clues and soliciting prizes.  There was a discussion of how to allocate the prizes among first to third places.  His company has given him a $500 budget to donate to ADK and he could use some of that.  There was no decision made regarding the prizes.
Jonathan also reported on the options for selling Chapter logo items through Café Press.  This will be linked to our website and we can promote it in the newsletter.  On a motion by John Schneider, seconded by Mo Coutant, it was unanimously approved to pay $60 for the “Premium Package” for one year, which will give us more options on items to sell.  Jonathan’s intent is to have it up and going by Fall.  He is looking for people to contribute graphics.  It was agreed that the designs should come back to the Committee before being used.
(Sue Hamlin arrived.)
Jill Gruben, Newsletter Chair, discussed whether there might be ways to save money by doing the layout herself.  Sue Hamlin said that there are ways for not-for-profit groups to get the Adobe package inexpensively.  Jill will research this.

The Committee discussed Challenges and Goals for the Trails Committee.  Chair Tom Ellis said that he needs more participants because older people are dropping out.  Also, the current ranger in Long Lake is not as cooperative as the prior one was about providing boat transportation on the lake and reserving a lean-to for the crew.  Ideas that were discussed included recruiting from the YMG, publicity in the newsletter, newspapers, and Adirondac, having trip leaders promote it on outings, finding a member with a boat to help on Long Lake, doing less intensive work on the NTP in Long Lake, such as not building bridges, and getting volunteers from national volunteer groups.  These ideas will be looked into.

Jacki Bave, Conservation Chair, reported that she went to the Club Conservation Committee meeting.  The Saratoga Sand Plains Wildlife Management Area plan is being proposed, and public comments are being accepted.  Karner Blue butterflies are an issue there.  
Heidi reported for Pat Desbiens, Chair of the Membership Committee. The Chapter was a net + 2 for membership for December.
Heidi also reported for Barb Bave, Coordinator of the Firetower Challenge.  Jacki said that the person who donated a DVD of his climbs said that we can use it however we want to.  Jonathan will look into putting it on the website.  The Committee then watched the DVD, which is set to music, and agreed that it was very good. Jonathan asked about the status of the Winter Firetower Challenge.  It was suggested that Barb and Jim Schneider should come to a meeting and discuss this.

Tom Ellis, Trails Chair, said that the Tongue Mtn work trip will be on April 24th, and he may do the Long Lake project.

John Schneider reported that the Winter Weekend at Heart Lake is this coming weekend and next year’s will be on MLK weekend.

George Sammons, Website Chair, asked about creating a Chapter e-mail alert list.  Mo said that she has 100 names on her outings e-mail lists.  

Bill Bechtel said that the Chapter Handbook revision is almost done.  He is going to put a picture of a firetower on the cover.

Jonathan Lane, YMG Chair, said that he is going to create a Facebook group for the YMG.  The Club already has two.  Jill said that she can promote this in the newsletter.  Jonathan discussed various promotional tie-ins that can be done.  No action was taken.
Jill Gruben, Newsletter Chair, reported that the deadline was on the 1st, but she will accept submissions until tomorrow.

Terry Peek, Program Chair, reported that the upcoming programs will be as follows:

February 18th – Saratoga – glider pilot Jim Marzillo


March 3rd – Glens Falls - Steve Mackey’s Appalachian Trail hike


April 29th – Saratoga - the executive director of the Northern Forest Canoe Trail

Sue Hamlin, Annual Dinner Chair, said that the new venue, the Saratoga Holiday Inn, worked out well; the Committee agreed that the food and arrangements were good; Sue said that we will do it there again.  She is thinking about asking Pete Fish to do the program.
Heidi discussed changing the March meeting time to 5:30 to allow the members to attend Steve Mackey’s Appalachian Trail program which falls on the same day.  Both will be in Glens Falls.  She will check with Carl R’s to see if the room is available then.

Jill announced that she is expecting twins.
On a motion by Tom Ellis, seconded by Jacki Bave, and approved unanimously, the meeting was adjourned at 8:55 p.m.

Respectfully submitted, 

John Caffry, Secretary

Next meeting – March 3rd, at Carl R’s, Queensbury.   Heidi will let the Committee know if the time will be changed to 5:30 to allow the members to attend Steve Mackey’s Appalachian Trail program.
